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Local Negotiations 2023-2028 

The text of the local agreement has been finalized. The text of the agreement is scheduled to be 
signed on April 10 and will take effect immediately upon signing. This will ensure that any new 
provisions regarding staffing will be in place for the upcoming spring staffing season.  

I wish to thank Erica Lamothe, Pasquale Machado and Marie-Pier Michaud for their dedicated work 
throughout this round of local negotiations. 

 

School Organization Modifications (Article 8-10.00) 

Following discussions in our February Delegates Assembly, a guide has been produced to help 
support schools who are considering making modifications to their school organization plan 
according to article 8-10.00 of the provincial entente.  

This guide will be made available to PTU Delegates and School Council Chairpersons as soon as 
possible. 

 

VAR Information Session 

To help support the implementation of the VAR Guidelines, particularly in light of the changes made 
this year, an information session will be held on April 8 at 4:30 PM via Zoom. This session is open to 
VAR Chairpersons, PTU Delegates and members of the Executive. 

 

Déboulage in High Schools 

Following much internal discussion, the QPAT Board of Directors approved a QPAT position regarding 
déboulage on March 21. This position mirrors the discussion that we have been having at PTU, and 
our discussions helped shape the final QPAT position. I want to thank the high school members of 
the PTU Executive for their advocacy and interventions to help reach this stage with QPAT. 

To help disseminate the QPAT position and to help high schools navigate the important decisions 
they need to make in the coming months, an information session will be scheduled on April 15 at 
4:30 PM via Zoom. Invitations will be shared with PTU Delegates and School Council Chairpersons. 
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